
 
 

 

 

Dear Families, 

  

This has been an exciting week, particularly for KS1!  We have all been eagerly watching as 

the new playground equipment has been installed and I know that the children can barely wait 

until they are able to actually enjoy it!   

 

I would like to thank the Friends of Monksmead, our parent association, for helping to raise the 

funds to enable our children to enjoy this equipment.  Projects such as this are often reliant on 

the kind donations of our parent community.  Without the hard work and dedication of the 

Friends of Monksmead raising these funds, projects such as the new climbing frame would not 

happen. 

 

 
 

This week, the children took part in another School Council meeting.  This time they discussed 

behaviour in the playground, with a particular focus on our school value of ‘respect’.  There 

were great discussions about the importance of good behaviour and the right of every child to 

enjoy their break times.  They were encouraged to look at how we can ensure that everyone 

treats each other with respect and how this affects everyone’s experience in the playground.  

As always, I am very proud of the children’s ability to discuss this with confidence, listening to 

each other respectfully and making thoughtful comments.  Well done everyone! 

 

We are rounding off our week with ‘Crazy Hair Day’ and I am sure there will be some fun 

photos to share with you!  Again, thank you to the Friends for organising this event. 
  

With kind regards 

 

 

 

 

Lisa Bub 

Headteacher 

 

Monksmead School 
Hillside Avenue, Borehamwood, Herts WD6 1HL 

Telephone:  0208 953 3328 
e-mail: admin@monksmead.herts.sch.uk 

twitter: @MonksmeadSchool 
                               

Headteacher: Mrs L Bub 

mailto:admin@monksmead.herts.sch.uk


Notices 
 

Tesco Blue Tokens 

From 1st May, please remember to pick up a blue token when you shop at our local Tesco store 

and drop it in the ‘Monksmead’ section!  The more tokens a local good cause gets the larger 

share of the donation they will receive.    

  

The donation will to go towards purchasing a new KS2 climbing frame.  Don’t forget to ask 

for your blue token at the till throughout May and June! 

 

 

Attendance 

As the new term begins, please could I remind you of the importance of regular attendance.  

The school attendance policy is available on the school website under the ‘Our Policies’ tab. 

 

Our school always aims for 100% attendance for all our children.   

Where attendance falls below 95%, for any reason, the school will contact 

parents. 

 

If your child is unable to attend school for any reason, please speak to the school office on the 

first day of absence and then on each subsequent day.  On your child’s return, please provide 

the reason for absence in writing.  Please could I remind all families that holidays during term 

time will not be authorised.   

 

I would also like to remind you that the school door closes at 8.55am.  After this time, your 

child should enter the school via the main entrance.  If a child arrives at school after this time 

they will be marked as ‘late’.  Where a child arrives after 9.20am they are marked as ‘late after 

register’ and this is shown as an absence for the morning even if they are then in school.  All 

absences are reported on your child’s annual report. 

 

If you are having difficulties with attendance or timings, please speak to the school office to 

make an appointment to see a member of the Senior Leadership Team. 

 

 

Parking 

Please remember to park with consideration for the safety of our children.  Parking across 

dropped pavements and on humps can endanger the lives of our pupils.    

 

 

Online Safety Tip  

From National Online Safety website:  ‘Twitch is a gaming-focussed live-streaming service, 

owned by Amazon, where you can watch others play games live and listen to commentary as 

they play. It has 15 million daily active users and more than three million people live broadcast 

video game streams and other content on Twitch, with channels dedicated to just about every 

popular video game imaginable – both modern and retro. There are also shows that feature 

gaming competitions, professional tournaments, game-related chat and news. Plus, numerous 

non-gaming channels covering everything from cookery and music to art and travel. But 

Twitch is not just about watching other people’s shows – anyone can broadcast their own 

gaming action.’  

 



This is a popular website for many young gamers who are looking to see how other people 

play certain games and to pick up some tips on how to improve their own gaming skills.  For 

this reason, I have included an information sheet about this popular site at the end of this letter. 

 

 

Quiz Night 

Please join us on Friday 7th June for our FOM quiz night!  This is a great way to have lots of 

fun and support the school at the same time.  The evening will be compared by our very own 

Mr Murrin!  Please look out for details of how to purchase a ticket.  Individuals and groups 

welcomed. 

 

 

Summer Fayre 

It may be hard to believe, but the summer fayre will soon be with us.  The Friends of 

Monksmead will need plenty of help to ensure that this much-loved event is able to take place.  

If you would like to offer support, please get in touch with the Friends.  You can speak to them 

in the playground or simply pop a piece of paper in their letterbox with your name and contact 

details.   

 

 

Monksmead Local Community - A Million Jumps for Jake 

You may have seen in the local press that at Yavneh Primary they have a 5 year-old, Jake, who 

is fighting neuroblastoma, a rare and aggressive form of childhood cancer.  When not in 

hospital or at risk of infection, Jake goes to school as much as possible.  He loves school and is 

very popular with his classmates. 

 

Since diagnosis aged 3, Jake has had many gruelling treatments – lots of chemotherapy and 

three rounds of MIBG therapy (involving weeks of isolation in a lead-lined room).  He is 

currently undergoing six months of immunotherapy, to be followed by radiotherapy and 

surgery.   One of the cruelties of neuroblastoma is that if Jake goes into remission there is a 

50% chance of relapse.  The survival rate upon relapse is around 10%.  Trials are available to 

give Jake the best possible chance of going into, and staying in remission.  They are not 

available yet on the NHS, so with the support of Solving Kids Cancer, Jake’s parents are 

building up a war chest for when the time comes to access that treatment.  They need to raise 

more than £200,000. 

 

Schools in Borehamwood are joining with Yavneh Primary to take part in a special jumping 

event during the week of 20th May.  As part of our PE sessions that week, children will be 

counting how many jumps they can do.  Our school total will then be added to the grand total.  

The aim is for the children to achieve one million jumps across all the schools!  As part of this, 

we will be asking parents to make a donation to help support Jake and his parents.   More 

details will follow.  Thank you in advance for supporting a child from our community. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  



 



Upcoming Dates for your Diary 
03.05.2019 Fri Crazy Hair Day 
06.05.2019 Mon Bank Holiday – school closed 
08.05.2019 Wed Full Governing Body meeting 
13.05.2019 Mon – Thur KS2 SATS Week 
13.05.2019 Mon – Fri Y4 to IOW 
23.05.2019 Thur Y4 Class Assembly 
24.05.2019 Fri Spots enrichment day – details to follow 
27.05.2019 Mon Half Term 
03.06.2019 Mon Drama workshop Nursery to Y2 
04.06.2019 Tue Class Photos 
05.06.2019 Wed Full Governing Body meeting 
07.06.2019 Fri Quiz Night 
10.06.2019 Mon Confident Kids workshop for parents  
13.06.2019 Thur Y1 assembly 
14.06.2019 Fri 

 
Provisional date for Race for Life (1pm onwards) 

20.06.2019 Thur Y5&6 football tournament 
20.06.2019 Thur Mufti Day for Summer Fair 
21.06.2019 Fri Sports Day 
25.06.2019 Tue Year 5 class visit 
27.06.2019 Thur Reception Class Assembly 
28.06.2019 Fri Summer Fair 

 
03.07.2019 Wed Full Governing Body meeting 
04.07.2019 Thur Athletics Track Events at Monksmead 
04.07.2019 Thur Display evening 4pm – 6pm 
11.07.2019 Thur Y5&6 athletic field events at Cowley Hill 
12.07.2019 Fri Y5/6 dress rehearsal to pupils 
15.07.2019 Mon Y5/6 production 6pm 
16.07.2019 
16.07.2019 

Tue 
Tue 

Y2 last swimming 
Y5/6 production 6pm 

17.07.2019 Wed Y1 last swimming 
18.07.2019 Thur Y6 celebration evening 6pm 
19.07.2019 Fri Last day of term for children (1.30pm finish) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you require this information in a different font size or language, please contact the school office 
 

 
 

 

 



 


